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THE YOUTH MINISTRY HAS BEEN ON THE RUN!  
 

September has been a very busy month.  
The Youth Ministry has been on the go 
for sure.  We started off with our Youth 
Kick Off and we haven't looked back.  We 
enjoyed being back together and not to 
mention eating a couple of excellent hot 
dogs and playing Nine Square in the Air. 

College Online kicked off as well and it’s always good to see them 
online, to catch up, see how everyone is doing and to share in a little 
bit of God Time.  We gather on Wednesday evenings at 9:30, College 
Time, (they are still going very strong  at that time) and share around 

30 minutes or so with each other.   

The Youth Ministry served at 
Parent’s Night Out and helped 
guide, lead games,  helped with craft time, enjoyed a great movie 
and set up and cleaned up afterwards.   They did an excellent job 
and it would be very difficult to host Parent’s Night Out without 
them being there.   

We were asked it we could build a 
ramp for a gentleman that was re-
turning home from the hospital in 
a couple of days….how could we 
not?  A handful came together and 
started work one afternoon and 
worked until 9:30 that evening, 
with just a few loose ends remain-

ing.  The next morning it was tackled once again to finish up those loose ends and as you can see, 
mission accomplished. The ramp is waiting and ready to make life a little easier.   

   



  We went APPLE PICKING and had a 
great time.  Leroy and Angelia                    
  Coffey  were kind enough to invite 
us to their farm in Boone to pick  
  apples to be used as a fundraiser.  
How could we pass on that? And so  
  we did just that. We picked all that 
we needed, and boxed them up for  
  the trip home.  We hunted for   
arrowheads and one of our youth 
found one!  We enjoyed lunch and 

the great hospitality shared.  On the way home we visited Mast General Store and then traveled back to the 
flat lands.  Thank you  to the Coffeys for your generosity, kindness and hospitality.   We had a Grand time!  
And we want to say Thank You to those that purchased apples to support the Youth Ministry.  Your generosity 
is greatly appreciated. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHAT IS COMING UP? 
October 21 is YOUTH FRIDAY NIGHT AT THE MOVIES starting at 8:00 at Calvary.   The movie TBA.  Pizza 

will be served.  Invite a friend to join you.   
 

October 23 is the CONFIRMATION CLUSTER at Calvary from 2:30 — 4:00. 

 

October 30 is TRUNK OR TREAT AT ST. JAMES.  The youth have been asked to assist in setting up and 

cleaning up, other than that, come and decorate your trunk and have fun.   
 

The YOUTH MINISTRY normally gathers on Sunday afternoons at 4:00 with the exception of Confirmation   

Cluster days, then we meet at 4:30. 
 

Mark your calendar for our WILD CAVING RETREAT coming up the weekend of February 3-5. 

 

“It is better to give others a piece of your heart than a piece of your mind.” 
Amish proverb 


